
  

H&S Executive 
 

edgewaterhands@gmail.com 
 

President 
Jodie Roberts 
 

Vice President 
Maria Ligon 
 

Secretary 
Kim Chiasson 
 

Membership Chair 
Andrea Purcell 
 

Treasurer 
Sandy Symianick 
 

Public Relations/Newsletter 
Jennifer Whiting 
 

Out-Going President 
Kimberly Eccleston 
 

H&S Coordinators 
 

Born to Read 
Athanasia Antonopoulos 
Jennifer Boleska 
 

Craft Fair 
Kimberly Eccleston & Team 
 

Fundraising  
Maria Ligon 
Marcy Lynn Lewis 
 

Fundscrip  
Sherry Lee Dawson  
 

Grad committee 
Sherry Lee Dawson  
Chanel Nolan 
 

Grad T-Shirts 
Jennifer Boleska 
 

Halloween Dance 
Joanne Cassis 
 

Movie Night 
Jodie Roberts 
 

Laminating 
Melina Gallovich 
 

Shop Fest 
Tara Cheevers 
 

Friday Pizza Day 
Nitasha Kenemy 
Kristina Goodwin 
 

Playground 
Thomas Desmeules 
 

Scholastic Book Fair 
Bianca Davila 
 

Antibullying 

Melanie Sams 
 

Celebration of Learning 
(Pizza Party) 
OPEN 
 

Teacher/Staff  
Appreciation Week (TSAW) 
Tara Cheevers 

 

Dagwoods 
Kathryn Potvin 
  
 

Representatives 
 

Principal 
Shirley Kapitsky 
 

Staff Representative 
Athanasia Antonopoulos 
 

Governing Board Rep 
Claudia Carpanzano 
 

 Edgewater Home and School Association 
“Working together for our kids”  

 

2 2 0  C a r d i n a l - L e g e r ,  P i n c o u r t ,  Q C .   J 7 W  3 Y 5  Te l . :  (514)  453 -4534 

 
H&S Minutes –Zoom Meeting: Tuesday March 9, 2021 

 

Jodie Roberts, President Sherry Lee Dawson 

Maria Ligon, Vice President Claudia Carpanzano 

Kim Chiasson, Secretary Chanel Nolan 

Sandy Symianick, Treasurer Tara Cheevers  

Andrea Purcell, Membership Shauna Ploudre 

Kimberly Eccleston, Out-Going President Kathryn Potvin 

Shirley Kapitsky Laura Humphreys 

Athanasia Antonopoulos  

Lisa Brown With Regrets: Jennifer Whiting 

 
Opening Remarks 

 
1. Acceptance of Minutes 

Motion to accept February 2021 minutes by Sherry, Seconded by Laura. 
All in favour, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions 

 

1.1 Amendments/Additions (if needed):  
- None 

 
2. Approval of the Agenda 

Motion to accept by Laura, Seconded by Sherry 
All in favour, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions 
 

2.1 Amendments/Additions (if needed):  
- None 

 
3. Reports 

3.1 President’s Report:  Jodie Roberts 
- There was an email vote sent out to the members present at the last meeting. The price 

of the skis, that was approved for purchase last meeting, increased when Ms. Borelli went 
to purchase them. Vote was to approve the total cost of $10,705.30 one set of skis and 
one set of snowshoes 

13 in favour, 0 opposed, 0 abstentions **VOTE PASSES** 
 

- An email will be sent out to all current executive members and committee heads to be 
advised if they plan on keeping their positions for next school year. 
 

3.1.1. QFHSA Events 
o None 

 
3.2 Membership: Andrea Purcell 

- No changes from last meeting. 
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3.3 Treasurer: Sandy Symianick  
- Bank balance as of February 2021 (latest bank statement): $55,512.19 
- Amount for the skis and snowshoes has been deducted from the Special Project allocation  
- $3,000 in outstanding cheques. $4,000 available over allocations 

 
3.4 Public Relations/Newsletter: Jennifer Whiting  

- Nothing to report – was not present at the meeting 
 

3.5 Principal & Staff Representative:  Shirley Kapitsky & Athanasia Antonopoulos 
- See Administration & Staff Report attached. 

 
3.6 Governing Board: Claudia Carpanzano 

- Meet on February 10th. 
- Motion to add DFS as a fundraiser was accepted. 
- Many questions about MacMillians, if we are planning on having it in the spring or have 

it as an ongoing fundraiser. 
- Next meeting will be April 14th 

 
4. Coordinators 

4.1 Fundraising: Maria Ligon & Marcy Lynn Lewis 
- MacMillian’s: Does have spring campaigns, we will investigate timing and if they have 

ongoing fundraiser options. 
- Spirit Wear: The orders are getting picked up from the supplier tomorrow. The need to 

be sorted then dropped off at the school to be sent home with the kids. The was a profit 
of around $600. 

- DFS: Order forms were sent home this week. Orders can be sent into the school or made 
online. We are recommending that you select for the orders to be shipped to the school 
(free option). Orders are due back March 27th. Delivery date will be at the end of April. 
 

4.2 Playground: Thomas Desmeules (Given by Sandy Symianick) 
- There will need to be some painting done on the balance beam on the cycle 1 structure. 
- There will be some more information coming regarding replacing the chalkboards and the 

K structure. 
 

4.3 Fundscrip: Sherry Lee Dawson 
- Nothing to report 

 
4.4 Scholastic Book Fair: Bianca Davila (Given by Lisa Brown) 

- Orders were placed for the TSAW allocation totaling $1,420.80. 
- There should be a balance of around 1,000 in credit. 

 

4.5 Grad: Sherry Lee Dawson & Chanel Nolan 

- Working on some ideas with Ms. Kapitsky. 
- Looking into have an outdoor ceremony/BBQ. Weather will play into account for this. 
- Could also have a virtual grad. We will have a better idea of what we are allowed to do in 

the coming weeks. 
 

4.6 TSAW: Tara Cheevers 

- We have received many contributions from parents and the community.  
- The total event cost $1,643. We broke even with the allocations and contributions. 
- Items were more expensive, due to limitations from covid. 
- There was a virtual comedy show and a catered lunch from Creation Passion. 
- We had over 65 gifts given for a mystery bag draw. 

 

5. Correspondence: 
- None. 
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6. H&S Questions & Concerns Period: 
- None. 

7. Next Meeting:  
- Tuesday April 13, 2021 at 7:00pm – Via Zoom 

 
8. Meeting Adjourned:  

- Motion to adjourn meeting by Lisa 7:59 pm. Seconded by Sherry. 
 



Administration and Staff report
March 9, 2021

A very big thank you to Tara Cheevers and Home & School for staff appreciation week.  The
staff felt your love.

Congratulations Edgewater winners for the Artiste en Herbe 20th Annual student art exhibit at
the Musée régional de Vaudreuil-Soulanges.
Congratulations to Viktoriya Bagshaw - 3rd place, Grade 1 Mme.Rennie, Liam Golden- 2nd
place, Grade 2, Mme. Nouh, and Heather Boulay.- Coup de Coeur Jury’s Choice, Grade 4

Thank you Ms. Jody Loiseau for making the two Black History Month videos. We were able to
celebrate even if it was from afar.

Thank you to Mr. Randy and Melanie Sams for input and organizing the Pink Shirt video.

Grade 6 went for a day at Park Olympic for skating, sliding and hot chocolate and donuts.

We had a pizza lunch and community walk before the March Break that was enjoyed by all.

All children in grade 1 to 6 are now wearing procedural masks all day.  The government has
mandated that we give two a day.  We are also supplying 2 extras for daycare students.

Upcoming Events
March 11th: Flags will be flown at half mast and at 1:00 there's a moment of silence. A short
paragraph will be read over the PA to recognise everyone that has been affected by the
pandemic and then we will have a moment of silence
Thursday March 11th: Parent/teacher interview by invitation over zoom
March 14th: Daylight savings time, clock go forward an hour
March 17th: St Patrick’s Day - everyone is Irish
March 21st: First day of Spring!
March 29th & 30: Boardwide ped days
April 2nd:Good Friday (holiday)
April 5th: Easter Monday (holiday)
April 6th: Ped day




